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Project Introduction

The Utah Department of Transportation (UDOT) in partnership with the Navajo Nation has 

received a Nationally Significant Federal Lands and Tribal Projects Grant. The Grant will be 

used to improve safety on SR-162 and SR-262 in San Juan County, Utah. Additional federal 

and state funding has been approved with work tentatively scheduled to begin in August 2024.

Project Purpose and Improvements

The project objectives are intended to improve safety and pavement along 53 miles of road in 

San Juan county between SR-162 and SR-262.  Additional improvements include the rebuild of 

multiple structures, and other roadway specific enhancements.  The following is a shortlist of 

several key upgrades:

• Improve and/or reconstruct pavement

• Improve an/or install safety features such as guardrail, cattleguards, extra signage, 

protected turn lanes, and pavement markings

• Widen lanes and/or add shoulders

• Rebuild or improve several dozen culverts and flood mitigation infrastructure

• Construct a roundabout at the SR-162 and SR-262 intersection

• Replace the SR-162 bridge over McElmo Creek

• Install fiber-optic conduit

• Install over 50 cattleguards at various roadway access points

• Construct a livestock crossing under SR-162

HOTLINE 801-838-8364    EMAIL sr162-262@utah.gov WEB sr162-262@utah.gov 



Road Construction Notice:
The Utah Department of Transportation (UDOT), in partnership with the Navajo Nation, will begin 

work on SR-162 and SR-262 to improve and preserve roadway conditions. The project objectives 

are intended to improve safety and pavement along 53 miles of road surface. Additional work 

includes the rebuilding of multiple structures, and other highway specific enhancements.  For a full 

description of key upgrades, including structure renderings, please visit the project website.

Construction Impacts

Construction Schedule*

Project Start:  As early as August 13, 2024

Workdays: Monday – Friday  (Except Holidays)

Estimated Completion:  Late 2025 / 2026

*Schedules are subject to change due to weather and materials available

Hours: 7am – 7pm

All work will begin off-roadway for the first xx months.  By Spring 2025, expect lane closures with one-way 

alternating traffic regulated by temporary traffic signals and/or a pilot car.  Speeds will be reduced to 55mph 

approaching work zones.  Motorists should expect light delays ranging from 5 - 15 minutes. Intersection access 

within the project route may be restricted intermittently for construction.  Be cautious and slow down near 

construction barrels and cones.  All lanes will remain open during daytime hours, weekends and holidays.

Groundbreaking Ceremony!

udotinput.utah.gov/sr162-262

Visit our project dedicated website for the latest 

details or send us an email with “updates” in the 

subject line for periodic updates.
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Stay Informed

When:   August 13, 2024          Time:  11:30am

Where:  Montezuma Creek

Key Project Benefits

• Improve and/or reconstruct pavement

• Improve safety features such as guardrail, signage, 

and pavement markings

• Widen lanes and/or add shoulders

• Rebuild or improve several dozen culverts and flood 

prevention infrastructure

• Construct a roundabout at the SR-162 and SR-262 

intersection

• Replace the SR-162 bridge over McElmo Creek

• Install fiber-optic conduit

• Install over 50 cattleguards at various roadway access 

points

• Construct a livestock crossing under SR-162
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